




Homeless Veteran’s Gap Analysis:

Today’s meeting began one hour earlier than usual in order to spend some time reviewing the Homeless Veteran’s Gap Analysis Workbook that Carol Kulesza has been working to update. The purpose of this exercise is that it identifies existing resources that could potentially be utilized to serve homeless veteran populations. The various charts and spreadsheets of the workbook were shared on screen as Carol described the significance of each, and how the information contained in them was arrived at. 

Some ideas that were put forward included: 

-Asking emergency shelters what they currently having in place regarding veteran housing referrals; 

-MaineHousing’s recent RFP for Supportive Housing will be developing perhaps 6 new housing projects and while not specifically dedicated to veteran’s, veterans may still be eligible for some of those units;

- Likewise, New Shelter Plus Care Vouchers, also not specifically for veteran’s but could potentially be used by veteran’s who otherwise qualify; 

-The Sanford Housing Authority has prioritized serving homeless veterans, maybe other housing authorities could implement a similar preference if they were encouraged to do so. 

Carol was very open to feedback and suggestions and everyone was encouraged to contact here directly by email at Carol.Kulesza2@VA.gov if they wanted to send her ideas or more info – but please do it quick since she has to send this in next week. Carol is meeting with the Portland CoC tomorrow to go over this information with them at Florence House from 1 to 3.

Regular MCOC Meeting:

Review of Minutes from January 15, 2015. Wes Phinney was not listed in the attendance section, but was present at the meeting. No other changes. Minutes accepted as amended.

Committee Reports:

All Committees are reminded that they need to elect (or re-elect) Co-Chirs for the new year. 

Steering Committee:

-Had a pre-view of the Homeless Veterans information from Carol.

-Will be meeting soon with the Portland CoC to continue the work started by the Planning Grant. 

Project Committee:

-Reviewed the Policies and Procedures recommended by TAC.

-Reviewed Monitoring Forms and will work with Portland to establish some level of consistency.

-Committee members expressed that there seems to be a lack of direction and guidance from the MCOC as to exactly what is expected.

-The Grant Inventory Worksheets are already out and the committee feels it may run out of time to make any significant changes before the NOFA is released.  

-They need more participation, more membership, and they are currently down one Chair.

Scoring Committee:

-Still has not met. Will meet once the NOFA is out.

-This was once a stand-alone committee, then was merged with the Project Committee, then was separated out again, but it is still made up of all the same members who are on the Project Com.

-Scoring has direct impact on Project scoring, ranking: who gets funded and who does not. 

-Everyone in the MCOC should read the NOFA, the Prioritization information, and the CoC Gaps analysis, so they can make informed decisions.

-The Committee will send the last template and other info to everyone to put this in context.

Resource Committee:

-Working with DV providers to develop a presentation for the Region 2 Homeless Council.

-Trying to recruit some members from the Region 3 area.

-Met with the new Bread of Life representative to MCOC – it is very challenging for new people to get up to speed on all the various element of the CoC process. It can take several months just to begin to understand the terminology and the way things fit together. There is an Orientation Packet, still on the www.MaineHomelessPlanning.org site, but it is hard to find. 
-There is something to be said for handing someone the packet, connecting with them face to face, answering any questions right then. 

-The geography and diversity of programs and agencies is huge. The committee uses a “Think Globally, Act Locally” approach, to encourage local groups to follow up on trainings, workshops, and presentations, adapting them to find what works in their area.

Data Committee:

Did not have regular meeting, but re-instituted HMIS User Group meetings with about 40 people attended. The feedback was very positive and Kelly Watson, from the MaineHousing HMIS Team, did a great job. The committee will send out notice of the next HMIS User Group Meeting to remind everyone. It is important for agencies to send their HMIS Users to these meetings.

Policy Committee:

-There was a MOTION, made and seconded, that the MCOC Policy Committee join with the Statewide Homeless Council Policy Committee. The SHC committee has operated on an Ad Hoc basis, dealing with issues as they arise, whereas MCOC has recognized this as a standing committee. Both groups deal with the same sorts of issues and advocacy, so having a joint committee makes sense, but each group would also still have the authority to approve or not approve any given recommendation made by the committee – we would not have to go along with something just because SHC did. After some discussion, the motion PASSED.

Federal: Senator Collins addressed the THUD Appropriations Committee and specifically talked about homelessness and the need for more Section 8 vouchers. Senator King has been very vocal about the need to end cuts from sequestration. The President’s Budget is out, it increases funding for homeless programs but it now has to go to congress. The National Housing Trust Fund will bring about $3Million to Maine next year for ‘bricks and mortar’ projects.

State: the Governor’s Budget is also out, it proposes cuts to GA, changes to revenue sharing, tax changes, including taxing non-profits, cuts to MaineCare funding for Methadone treatment,  but, increased funding for BRAP and to reduce waitlists for certain services.

-A proposal was put forward by a group of Shelter Director, asking that $3.5 Million from the General Fund be used to help support operating costs at Emergency Shelters in Maine.

Long Term Stayers:

The numbers have gone down slightly overall, but only by about 6 people, which is really not surprising given the weather conditions and the amount of snow we have had, compelling people to use shelters more. Chet is sharing the reports with shelters and Local Administrative Agencies of Shelter Plus Care to help connect LTS’s with housing and other mainstream resources. Another reason the numbers have not gone down as much as hoped is that LTS Families are now factored in. Without Families, the number would have dropped significantly. Many of these families have vouchers in hand but are not able to find housing. Vacancy rates are very low in many areas, which makes it hard for anyone to find housing, but especially families who have any sort of barriers: eviction, criminal history, bad credit and so on. Increasing the number of vouchers is good, but we should also be advocating for ways to bring the current housing stock up to the level at which it will pass HQS. 

Statewide Homeless Council:

-Bangor Hike for the Homeless, April 11, 2015, thousands expected!

-Discussed the Shelter Funding Proposal, GA, and State Budget.

-Reviewed the recent Midcoast Forum.
-Betsy Ann Ross Housing for Homeless Female Veteran’s and their Children.

-MaineHousing new Director of HCV, Lauren Bustard.

-Beginning the revision process of the Homeless Rule.

-MaineHousing received a HUD 811 Grant.

-MaineHousing’s recent Supportive Housing RFP received 13 applications.

- SHC will draft a ‘Blue Paper’ for DHHS, outlining what DHHS can do to help SHC end homelessness here in Maine.

-Reviewed the revised Prioritization Chart.

Letter for Hope and Justice Project:

Before the Grant Inventory Worksheet was released, Steering was working with the Hope and Justice Project to try to find a way that they could continue to maintain their CoC funding. The building their CoC project had been operating in can no longer be occupied.  If they simply do not apply for renewal, that funding is lost, not only to the project and agency, but to the MCOC. HJP has other projects, serving the same population, that could utilize the funds. They have submitted a request to HUD to be allowed to amend the grant to allow this. Steering agreed to provide a letter of support for this effort. Still awaiting a response from HUD. 

Other Letters of Support 

Jen Trowbridge of Washing Hancock Community Action recently received a Letter of Support from the Steering Committee as well. KBH would like one to submit with their application for the Runaway and Homeless Youth Outreach Program. New Beginnings currently receives RHY Outreach funding – so they will be competing with KBH for this funding, and Shaw House may also be applying, and would also likely request a letter from the MCOC. MaineHousing would also like a letter in support of their application for the next Planning Grant. Last year there was a proposal to develop a template, and some discussion about how and when to provide letters to member vs. non-member agencies, and when more than one member agency was competing for the same grant. The idea of having to be a Member in Good Standing was part of the previous discussion but it was not implemented. At that time it was agreed that MCOC would try to support all applicants in a way that was general, neutral, and positive, but would not favor one application over another. We should look at what was developed and see if we still want to use that language, or revise it, but in the meantime, the current requests are time sensitive, so can we use the template from last year? A MOTION was made, seconded and PASSED that any projects currently requesting a Letter of Support from MCOC will get one. Projects can and should also seek letters from other agencies. 

Grant Inventory Worksheets:

-Paula has sent GIW information to all funded agencies asking that they review and verify their information. The GIW is the starting point of the NOFA process, it establishes which renewals will be re-applying and the dollar figure the CoC will be able to request in the next round. For FY 2015, there are 31 projects up for renewal, asking for a total of $7, 823,650 for MCOC. 

-MaineHousing, as the Collaborative Applicant, submits the application on behalf of MCOC, but needs to be able to show that the CoC as a whole is doing the work required by HUD, not just at the individual program level, but at the CoC level. 

-The NOFA could be out in May, and once out, we will have 60 days to submit the application. --This is a Full Application year, so the CoC level Application (Formerly known as Exhibit One) will be due, not just the Project level applications (Formerly, Exhibit Two).

-In the GIW were instructions for how Transitional Housing projects could request a change to become Permanent Housing. None of our TH projects took advantage of this opportunity. 

-The CoC may still decide to re-allocate TH projects based on scoring, ranking and prioritization.

-Agencies with questions should call the HUD Field office soon, before the NOFA is out.

-MCOC could direct Scoring Com to design a template to encourage changing TH to PH.

-We need to discuss this further at the April Meeting.

Coordinated Assessment:

-Portland and MCOC need to meet and move forward on this. The Betterment Fund money that Portland applied for is there but the City needs to act on it. More info next month.

-Portland and MCOC will also work together to develop new Performance Measures. 

Other Business:

None            

Adj 2:50      
Disclaimer: These notes are not intended to represent direct quotes, things may not be in chronological order, and ideas may not always be accurately attributed. If you have corrections or comments, please let Scott know and he will edit accordingly.  





Augusta: Scott Tibbitts (MaineHousing), Phil Allen (Preble Street/SSVF), Carol Kulesza (VA), Jen Trowbridge ( WHCA), Kristen Jiorle (Bread of Life ), Cassie Barton (Bread of Life), Carolyn Cutting (Veterans, Inc.), Arwn Agee (VA), Megan Spencer (MaineHousing), Mike Mooney (New Beginnings), Melody Fitch (Family Violence Project), Beth Crowe (Family Violence Project ), Cindy Namer (MaineHousing), Lauren Bustard (MaineHousing), Donna Kelley (KBH), Chet Barnes (DHHS), Paula Paladino (MaineHousing), Janet Morang (Mid Maine Homeless Shelter), Reney Crochere (Knox County Homeless Coalition) 


Portland: Vicky Rand (CHOM), Ginny Dill (Shalom House), Cullen Ryan (CHOM), Wes Phinney (Statewide Homeless Council),  Steve Ellis (Frannie Peabody Center)


Lewiston: Craig Phillips (Tedford Housing), Jerry Dewitt (TCMH), Janice Lara-Hewey (PATH)


U Maine Machias: Vicky Espin (sp?) (Sunrise Opportunities)


U Maine Orono: Sheena Curry (Waterworks)


On the Phone: Awa Conteh (City of Bangor), Gail Garrow (OHI), Christina Berube (BAHS), Rowena Griffith (BAHS), Meredith Gardner (CHCS), Beth Meneses (CHCS), Teague Morris (Senator King’s Office), Kat Perkins (Spruce Run), Christine Roberts (HUD), Fiona Mason (Prebel Street), Allie Ann LaValley (Vermont Veteran’s Services),  Francine Stark (Hope and Justice Project), Sgt. Nathanial Grace (Maine National Guard), Rita Defio (Sweetser), Rindy Fogler (BAHS), Catherine Sullivan (PCHC)

















Meeting: Maine CoC


Date:  March 19, 2015


Time: 1pm to 3pm


Location: Tandberg Teleconferencing Sites 
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